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● Establish a wave break to halt or slow marsh 
erosion while simultaneously providing new 
oyster habitat 

● Enrich establish lost marsh vegetation along 
the shoreline of Old Town Fernandina 

● Within the first two weeks of deployment, all 
deployed traps showed oyster recruitment! 

 
 
 

Summary  
The goal of this project is ​to establish a living shoreline oyster reef along the Old Town Fernandina                  
waterfront on the Amelia River, Florida. The shoreline will function as a wave break to halt or slow                  
erosion of the marsh while simultaneously providing oyster habitat, and will restore lost marsh vegetation.               
The shoreline directly in front of Old Town Fernandina is eroding, but still maintains some salt marsh                 
vegetation and small scattered clusters of live oysters. Most of the oyster reef that previously protected the                 
shoreline no longer remains, likely due to high energy from boat traffic traveling along the intercoastal                
waterway. In a high energy site like the Amelia River, a strong wave break dampens the wave energy to                   
protect the marsh shoreline. 
On April 29 2019, we installed phase one of our living shoreline along the Old Town Fernandina                 
waterfront (figure 1). The wave break was constructed of derelict crab traps collected on the gulf coast of                  
Florida and adapted to serve as the foundation for an oyster reef. We modified the traps to ensure that                   
they can no longer fish, and coated them with oyster shells and a thin cement slurry that recruits and                   
supports oyster growth. The traps were secured and placed at an elevation best suited for oyster growth. 
 
Figure 1. ​Old Town Fernandina, Living Shoreline site on the Amelia River.  



  
 
 
Within the first two weeks of deployment, all deployed traps showed oyster recruitment. The small               
clusters of live oysters at the site provided excellent spat, and the site showed excellent recruitment and                 
growth throughout 2019 (figure 2). We did find that derelict traps with plastic coating did not retain the                  
concrete slurry and did not recruit well. In future deployments, we will only use uncoated traps. Because                 
the majority of derelict crab traps are now coated, collecting uncoated traps does present a challenge,                
however we do have 90 uncoated traps ready for future deployments.  
 
 
 
 
 
Figure 2. ​Oyster Recruitment at site May 2019 (top left) – May 2020 (bottom right).  




